 VILLAGE OF CORONA

 BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Special Meeting

January 23, 2013

1:30 PM

A Special Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on January 23, 2013 at 1:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

William Hignight, Mayor

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford, Councilor 

Samuel Seely, Councilor

Cal West, Councilor

Monica Zook, Councilor

EMPLOYEES:

Jacque Davis, Deputy Clerk

Denise Williams, Librarian

VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

Janet Verna, Clerk/Treasurer

Kyle Davis, Public Works Director

The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

Pledge to New Mexico Flag

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers

The Mayor stated there were Purchase Vouchers to review and asked if there were any questions in regard to the report presented. 

Councilor Bradford asked for an explanation of the Water Utility Fund Water Conservation fee expense. The Deputy Clerk, Jacque Davis, explained the conservation fee was paid monthly to the State of New Mexico Taxation and Revenue Department based on the gallons of water the Village pumped from all wells.  A charge of $.03 per 1000 gallon was paid as a conservation fee.

No other questions were asked. 

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Minutes 

Councilor Seely moved to approve the Minutes of the Regular Meeting on January 9, 2013.  

Councilor Bradford seconded the motion.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions or corrections to the Minutes. 

Councilor Seely asked for clarification on the second sentence in the last paragraph on Page 6.  He stated he did not understand the sentence as written.  The Deputy Clerk suggested the word “available” be added to make the sentence read “The Mayor stated the information he had available showed the phase around the Ancho turn off area would be bid next September.”  Councilor Seely agreed to the suggestion.

The Deputy Clerk noted the correction to be made for the final copy of the Minutes.

The Mayor called the vote. 

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

Councilor West: ABSENT

None Opposed.

Motion Passed. 

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Resolution #13-02 Regarding Budget Adjustments

The Mayor stated the Council had Resolution #13-02 Regarding Budget Adjustments and asked for a motion for approval.

Councilor Bradford asked for an explanation where the report read decrease revenues from state funding and increase revenues for federal funding.  The Mayor stated that the CDBG funding is Federal funding, but had been listed under the wrong column as State funding.  This was a correction to correctly reflect the source of the funding. 

The Mayor again asked for a motion.

Councilor Seely moved to adopt Resolution #13-02 Regarding Budget Adjustments.

Councilor Zook seconded the motion.

The Mayor explained each item of the Resolution.

The first item was the additional expenditure of purchasing the software for the cemetery.  

The second item reflected the change in funding for the library.  The additional funding provided once the library received full library status was reflected as increased revenue. Expenditures had to also be increased to allow the library to spend the additional funding received.

The next items were changes to the Fire Department and the purchase of equipment.  The change was an increase to both revenue and expenditures of $51,000.

Other items were adjustments to grant funds reflecting match requirements for the Federal CDBG money for the Comprehensive Plan and the NMFA money for the Asset Management Plan.

The last item was a revenue increase to reflect the rent received from the site lease agreement with Transworld Network Corp.  This revenue had been placed in the recreation fund. 

Councilor West arrived at the meeting and joined the Councilors at his desk. 

The Mayor also reported the notice of funds transfer for Gross Receipts for November was $49,244.38.  Funds from Gross Receipts generally are $4000 - $7000. This left a cash balance of approximately $317,000 in all funds.

Councilor West inquired about funds for the pond liner. The Mayor stated that Ms. Verna, Clerk/Treasurer, applied for a grant from the USDA Forest Service and received $20,000 to put in a new liner.

The Mayor asked if there were any other questions.

No questions were asked.

The Mayor called the vote. 

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor West: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed. 

NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Resolution #13-03 Regarding DOT

The Mayor presented Resolution #13-03, a Concept Resolution to the New Mexico Department of Transportation for a Transportation Alternatives Project. The Mayor explained that the Resolution authorized him to submit an application for Transportation Alternatives funding for the Village of Corona Sidewalk Enhancement Project.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions.

Councilor West moved to adopt Resolution #13-03 Regarding DOT.

Councilor Zook seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford:  No

Councilor Zook: Yes

Councilor Seely:  Yes 

Councilor West: Yes

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of 2012 Audit Report

The Mayor stated the Audit Report had been presented to the Council in their packets and asked if the Council had any questions.  Councilor Bradford commended the Mayor and Clerk/Treasurer on budgeting the Wastewater project so well and for a good job overall.  The Mayor reported that the audit report showed no significant findings except the end-of-year budget adjustments to increase expenditures when revenue was increased.

Councilor Bradford moved to approve the 2012 Audit Report.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford:  Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

Councilor Seely:  Yes 

Councilor West: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Appointments

The Mayor asked permission to appoint Terri Racher as a full-time, temporary Deputy Clerk for the Village to help handle the daily needs of the office which Clerk/Treasurer Janet Verna had previously been handling.  He stated the pay would not be as much as the Clerk’s salary.  The Mayor stated this arrangement would let Ms. Verna, Clerk/Treasurer, focus on her health issues, and she would be in the office part of two days each week.  He stated Ms. Verna would retain the title of Village Clerk/Treasurer but would now be focusing on grant work.  He stated he wanted this arrangement to remain until budget time when it would be decided if it needed to be continued.  He would then look at the budget to determine what could be funded for next year.  The Mayor stated he was asking for Council approval because as Mayor he could only appoint a temporary employee to work until the next scheduled Council meeting so this appointment would need Council approval for any extended length of time.  

Councilor Seely moved to approve the appointment of Terri Racher as a full-time, temporary Deputy Clerk.

Councilor Bradford seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor West:  Yes

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Zook:  Yes 

Councilor Bradford: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor

The Mayor stated that the Councilors' packets included a Budget Reconciliation Report  through December 2012.  Fund balances and future adjustments were discussed.

The Mayor reported that he had attended a Capital Outlay Hearing. He made a presentation for $50,000 match money for the CDBG grant for tank rehabilitation and $100,000 for the engineering costs of transmission line replacement.

The Mayor also reported on the construction projects in the Village.  He stated that Hamilton continues to work on the highway construction. He also indicated that the Wastewater contractor had fulfilled all his current obligations with the Village and had completed clean-up work. The Mayor indicated it appeared $40,000 would be left to be used for infiltrators and a small building.

The Mayor stated that the Village had millings for road improvements through out the Village. Discussion followed in regards to additional placement of millings.

Councilor West reported that there had been some damage done to a meter cover on the road near the Baptist Church.  The Mayor said he would let the Public Works Department know so it could get fixed and not be a hazard.

Councilor Bradford asked for an update on why the pump had failed at the well.  The Mayor said the motor on the pump had only a one year warranty so he didn't spend the money to have it looked at.  He also clarified that we only replaced the motor and not the entire pump.  It was determined that the electrical system was fine.

The Mayor announced that a Public Works Assistant position was open because Andrew Bagley had resigned.  The job would be posted.  

The Mayor stated that the Yearbook Staff of Corona Public Schools had approached the Village about an ad in the yearbook.  General consensus was to run a full page ad as had been done in the past.

The Mayor asked if there were any more questions or discussion items.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment

Councilor Zook moved to adjourn the meeting. 

Councilor Seely seconded the motion. 

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Zook:  Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Seely:  Yes 

Councilor West: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

Approved

__________________________________


____________________

William Hignight, Mayor



 
Date

_________________________________


____________________

Jacque Davis, Deputy Clerk/Treasurer



Date

